
BOARD FOR BRANCH PILOTS MEETING 
MINUTES 

 
The Virginia Board for Branch Pilots met on Monday, December 12, 2022, at the Virginia Port 
Authority, 600 World Trade Center, Norfolk, Virginia, with the following members present: 

 
Aaron Anseeuw 

Captain E. Waightstill Avery 
I. Vincent Behm, Jr 

Captain Robert H. Callis, III 
Captain J.W. Whiting Chisman, III 

Michael W. Coleman 
Captain January N. Collins 

Christine N. Piersall 
 

Patrick B. McDermott was not present for the meeting. 
 

Staff present for all or part of the meeting were: 
 

Demetrios Melis, Director  
Kishore Thota, Chief Deputy Director 

Tom Payne, Deputy Director 
Steve Kirschner, LRPD Deputy Director 

Kathleen R. Nosbisch, Executive Director  
Bonnie Davis, Regulatory Operation Administrator 

 
Elizabeth Peay was present from the Office of the Attorney General. 
 
Member of the Audience included: 
 
Mark Coberly, Manager, Maritime Law Department, Representative from Woods Rogers 
Vandeventer Black PLC. 
 
Finding a quorum of the Board present, Ms. Piersall, President, called the 
meeting to order at 2:00 p.m. 

Call to Order 

  
Ms. Nosbisch advised the Board of the emergency evacuation procedures. 
 

Safety 
Evacuation 
Instructions 

  
Ms. Nosbisch introduced Steve Kirschner as the Deputy Director of the 
Licensing and Regulatory Programs Division.  Ms. Nosbisch informed the 
Board that Bonnie Davis has transitioned from the Boxing, Mixed Martial 
Arts and Professional Wrestling Advisory Board Operations 
Administrator to the Board for Architects, Professional Engineers, Land 
Surveyors, Certified Interior Designers and Landscape Architects Regulatory 
Operations Administrator and Breanne Henshaw has been promoted from 

Welcome and 
Introduction  
































